

# **Columbine West Civic Association**

# Newsletter o





Vol. 32 No. 12 December 2010 Circulation: 1,555

#### 2010 Home Improvement Contest

The 4th Annual Home Improvement/Landscaping Contest was offered again this year by Gary Birklholtz, owner of Chatfield Time Rentals. CWCA is extremely thankful to Gary for offering this contest and its prizes. Home improvement refers to anything outside of the home, such as landscaping, siding, cement work, windows and/or paint. Projects can be ongoing. This year's contest provided homeowners with the potential of earning bragging rights to 1st through 3rd place. Judging was done during a potluck dinner as entries were reviewed by interested Garden Club members. Thank you Gary Birkholtz and Chatfield Time Rentals for sponsoring the contest for another year. If you

would like to know more about individual contractors used, contact the homeowner, they would love to share. If you would like to see the before and after pictures, they will be posted at Chatfield Time Rentals, on Ken Caryl Ave. Thanks to all who participated! A huge round of applause for the 2010 winners. Look inside the newsletter for all the winners and photos.

# **CWCA Holiday Potluck Gathering**

On December 14th from 7 p.m. to 8:30 p.m., Columbine West Civic Association Board Members and volunteers are hosting a holiday get-together at Dutch Creek Elementary. The event is an open Potluck theme, bring a dish or sweet treat to share

> with other neighbors. Coffee, cider and hot chocolate will be supplied by CWCA. This year has flown by and the development has many activities to be proud of, with credit being given to all of the

volunteers and a huge amount of hours invested back into the community. All are welcome, please stop in and grab a bite.

# **Annual Membership Drive Hits 88%**

Congratulations on a fantastic year for the association. We have seen our memberships continue to climb this year. The most recent count was 371, which means we have achieved 88% of our 420 goal. Our newsletter circulation is 1,555, so this means that only 20% of all Columbine West households are civic association members. The membership fees are used in many ways to benefit the community. As next year's budget is being set, committees are searching for ways to continue to help the neighborhood. If you would like to volunteer time or talent, please call the voicemail line at 303-904-8218 and leave a message. Thank you to all who have paid the annual dues for 2010. Happy New Year!

#### Columbine Rebel Cards Still Available

During these economically challenging times, it is refreshing to save some change. The Rebel Card is a multi-use card that has many local merchants offering discounts on their products. The Columbine Football team sold them before school started as a much needed fundraiser for the football program. If you did not have a chance to get one, they are still available for purchase at the high school. They sell for \$20 and can save you many times that amount. Drop by the school office during regular operating hours while they last, supply is limited. Cash/check only.

# Halloween **Decorating Winners**

Ghosts and goblins... oh, my! The 2010 nominees and contest winners are Russ & Rhonda Slade at 7226 S. Pierce Court, along with Laura & Graig Bresee of 7285 S. Webster St. These 2 homes were called into the voicemail line as candidates for the contest. Thank you for giving of your time and talent to decorate your homes for the holiday. The winners each receive a \$25 Gift Card supported by CWCA membership funds.

#### CWCA Calendar of Events

2010

- Dec. 3rd, 8 p.m. & Dec. 4th, 6 p.m., Parade of Lights
- Dec. 14th, 2010, 7 p.m., Dutch Creek Elementary, CWCA Holiday Social/Get-together
- Dec. 25th, Merry Christmas!

- Jan. 1st, Happy New Year!
- Feb. 23rd, 24th & 25th,7 p.m. & Feb. 26th, 2 p.m. C.H.S. Musical Performance, Bye, Bye, Birdie

We need your help!
We need volunteers to deliver the CWCA newsletter to the neighbors who live on and near your street. The time involved is ususally less than a half an hour a month. We receive this newsletter for free each month. In return, our commitment to the publisher of the newsletter, Colorado Lasertype, is that the newsletter will be delivered in a timely manner to all the homes in the neighborhood. Columbine West is a large neighborhood but if each person does one small thing, we can get it done! Please call 303-972-2387 to volunteer. We need you! We need substitute volunteers to help cover routes when people are ill or out of town.

Page 2 CWCA / December 2010

#### 2010 Home Improvement Contest Winners

1ST PLACE (\$250) 8126 W. FREMONT DR.



The McCombs Family has lived in Columbine West since 1994, when the family was transferred from San Diego's General Dynamics and merged with Martin Marrieta. The front entrance to the house was a small non-descript concrete sidewalk encroached by spiky junipers. The front door was an odd double door that begged to be replaced. A new installation of a single door, flanked by half glass side panels, brings more light into the entryway and updates the entrance. In an effort to capture more outdoor living space, they had a large trex deck built by TK Quality Construction added onto the front. The driveway was also lined with small evergreens that began to overtake the area. Tearing them out with the help of a braided tow rope and a Toyota 4Runner, made way for flagstone to be installed and low voltage lights to enhance a well designated walkway. Garden beds edged with rip-rap began to emerge, planted with perennials and ground covers. Their mature Blue Spruce and Ash help to provide shade and seclusion. Evenings during the summer are spent enjoying the company of neighbors and watching the kids play in the culde-sac. The McCombs have 2 sons; Jeremy, a Senior at CHS and Evan, a Freshman. The family loves living in Columbine West for its proximity to the mountains for snow sports and lakes for fishing. Congratulations on a job well done.

#### 2ND PLACE (\$150) 7107 W. ROXBURY AVENUE



The Pagliasotti Family has been in Columbine West since 1975. If the name sounds familiar that is because they have been the past recipient of the "Yard of the Month Contest" in July, 2009. They are both native Coloradoans and have raised 3 children that have now blessed them with 3 grand children. The Pagliasotti's own and operate a sheet metal business called

continued on page 3

#### **Columbine West Civic Association**

303-904-8218 • www.columbinewest.org www.neighborhoodlink.com/jeffco/cwc

#### **Officers**

Nora Lund, *President* • 303-904-8218 • CWCAtalk@gmail.com Joyce Hooker, *Vice President*, dnjhooker@msn.com Secretary - OPEN Mary Cole, *Treasurer* 

#### **Board Members**

All 6 Board positions FILLED

#### **COHOPE** Delegate

Cindy Coats and Floating Board Member

# Newsletter Delivery Coordinators 303-972-2387

#### **Newsletter Editor**

Natasha McCombs, ncmccombs@yahoo.com

#### Website Coordinator Amanda O'Bryan

## Newsletter Ad Manager

### Colorado Lasertype

# Garden Club Coordinator Open

•

#### **Schools**

Dutch Creek Elementary 7304 W. Roxbury Pl. Ken Caryl Middle School 6509 W. Ken Caryl Ave. Columbine High School 6201 S. Pierce St.

Check Facebook for information on Neighbors Helping Neighbors.

The newsletter is published monthly. Deadline for news is the 13th and ads is the 15th of each month for the next month's issue except the Jan. issue which is Dec. 6th. All articles must be approved by the editor for publication, or as space permits. To submit an article, please call a board member or e-mail the editor. All "Letters to the Editor" must be signed and include a daytime phone number in case there are any questions. Letters may be printed without the author's name if requested.

For advertising, contact Colorado Lasertype, 303-979-7499 getinfo@ColoradoLasertype.com

Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommendation or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered therein. The opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and not of the Board of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher nor the authors intend to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication.

#### NIC Mission Statement

A group of volunteer homeowners who welcome new residents, educate all Columbine West residents about covenants, zoning and county ordinances, while addressing issues pertaining to our community, and look for opportunities to improve and enhance our neighborhood.

#### **Jefferson County Numbers**

Information	303-279-6511	Motor Vehicles	303-271-8100
Animal Control	303-271-5070	Highways &	
Clerk & Recorder	303-271-8168	Transportation	303-271-8495
Colorado State Patrol	303-239-4500	Planning & Zoning	303-271-8700
County Commissioners	303-271-8525	Sheriff - Emergency	911
County Administrator	303-271-8500	Traffic Complaints	303-271-5677
Extension Service	303-271-6620	Voting Information	303-271-8111

December 2010 / CWCA Page 3

#### 2010 Home Improvement Contest Winners,

continued from page 2

Classic Metals. Mark mentioned that the front yard had a very difficult time growing because of the grade and soil. Water would just run off and down the gutter. To increase their chances of success a short retaining wall was installed to level the lawn and a new sprinkler system. Attention was turned towards the small entryway sidewalk and stoop. A new concrete driveway, stamped walkway and front patio was installed. The most inviting part of their front yard has to be the sunburst porch. With an open posts and beams shaped in the sunburst design illuminated with lights. Seating is plentiful, accompanied by a portable fire grate in the middle. The exterior of the house received a coating of stucco and additional lighting helps to enhance the welcoming feel. Debi commented that sitting on the patio early morning enjoying her coffee before work has been extremely rewarding. Congratulations on polishing up a diamond in the rough.

#### 3RD PLACE (\$100) 7769 W. FROST DRIVE



The Kane Family moved into Columbine West in December of 2008. Ronald and Jennifer relocated from Califonia, he is employed by MDP Engineering as a Mechanical Engineer and she works for Hair Club for Men & Women in Greenwood Village. The couple is expecting their first child in May. The Kane's have been very busy making improvements to the yard and house. The front yard and entry way was overgrown with roughly 8 huge junipers, they were removed and the new beds were planted with new perennials and a small Red Thunder crab tree. The grass was pretty much non-existent, but with some TLC the grass was brought back to life. The house has been updated with a new paint color scheme, shutters added, re-roofed and front doors accented with a wonderfully warm and inviting red. Their fence along the front side of the house was blown down by a wind storm, so that too has been replaced and upgraded with composite materials. To see all of these improvements made in such a short amount of time is very commendable. Congratulations to the Kane's, who have made a great addition to the Columbine West community.

#### Holiday Lighting/Decorating Contest

It's wonderful to see Columbine West all lit up for the holidays. It showcases our community and makes the neighborhood festive and bright for the season. CWCA will once again sponsor the annual contest and two lucky households will be selected. If you'd like to make sure your house or your neighbor's gets looked at, please call the hotline before December 20th at 303-904-8218 and let us know the address. You can also drop a note to CWCAtalk@gmail.com.

# **Graphic Design**

WE CAN DESIGN YOUR AD FOR YOU! Call us for all your Graphic Design needs:

Business Cards, Advertisements, Brochures, etc.

Colorado Lasertype **303-979-7499** 

www.ColoradoLasertype.com

# FREE ATTIC INSULATION

You can receive FREE attic insulation through Xcel Rebates, GEO Rebates, Federal Tax Credits & Kelly's Insulation incentives.

Minimal upfront cost, because we wait on the rebate money, not you.

Save UP TO 20% on your monthly utility bills!

We fill out and submit the rebates for you!

HURRY!

Some incentives end December 31st!



Call today for a **FREE** inspection appointment:

(720) 496-1770 or 1-800-544-6721

www.KellysInsulation.com



Page 4 CWCA / December 2010



7855 S. Platte Canyon Rd., Littleton, CO 80128

Phone: **303.972.3800** 

CustomerService@myMECHANICco.com

#### www.myMECHANICco.com

Become a fan on Facebook

Additional 10% off for Columbine West Residents



#### **WINTER IS HERE!**

Now is the time to have your furnace tuned up to help lower your utility bills and prevent costly repairs.

Call us today at **303-979-8767** for your "Super Furnace Tune-Up" normally a \$150.00 value for just

\$69.00

In addition, you will receive a 10% discount off any repairs.

If you are wanting to replace your old inefficient furnace, give us a call for a Free Estimate.

# Granny Scott's Pie Shop 303-986-6240 Buy One Get One 3333 S. Wadsworth, Lakewood (Behind Red Robin, just north of Hampden) FRFFI

A small treat! Just present this coupon and get ready for award winning pies.

Wishing you find the little things that bring joy to you and others during this beautiful Holiday Season.

And if you want the little things that bring you big results in Real Estate, I'm a phone call away. Not redeemable for cash. Cannot combine with other offers. Minimum purchase 1 pie. Expires 12/31/10.

Name: Address:		
Phone #: _		

If your property is currently listed with a Real Estate Broker, please disregard. It is not my intention to solicit the offerings of other Real Estate Brokers.



Lou Bissett Ron Thorne Group 303.921.5367

Keller Williams Advantage Realty LLC



#### Columbine Kiwanis

Thank you for helping with our Blood Drive on December 6. The Blood Drive was very successful because of your help. We will be ringing the Bells for the Salvation Army from December 11th to December 24th at two King Soopers stores. If you would like to help with these or others of our many service projects, call me or attend a meeting. Free breakfast at your first meeting. Kiwanis is group of volunteers dedicated primarily to children in our local community. We also have fun at our meetings and at social events. Come check us out. We meet every Wednesday at 6:45 a.m. at Roberts Italian Restaurant, 6745 Ken Caryl Ave. See us online at www.columbinekiwanis.org/

— Ken Sweet Immediate Past President, Columbine Kiwanis. K sweet@kencominerals.com, 303-973-8253

#### What Is The Value Of My Home?

Some of you may be asking yourself, "Does my insurance coverage fit my needs?" "Do I have enough coverage to replace my home in the event of a serious loss?" "What affects my premium?"

These questions create a need for you to regularly review your homeowners insurance and to consider other questions such as: "Have you recently remodeled or improved your home?" "Has the rate of inflation risen since your last appraisal?" "What influences the building construction costs in your area?"

As you consider these issues, it is important to understand that real estate values measure the market value or selling price for a home. For insurance purposes, it is important to estimate the current replacement cost which is the amount needed to hire a contractor to repair the damage or to rebuild the home to its pre-loss condition. Dwelling replacement costs used by insurance companies do not include the value of the land. Market conditions in your area may impact the amount it will cost to rebuild your home if you experience a loss.

Building contractors or professional replacement cost appraisers are a good source for obtaining an estimated replacement cost for your home. Estimates from these sources should reflect your home's specific features and details. If you are unable to obtain a detailed estimate from these sources, I can help provide an estimate.

Once you know the estimated cost to replace your home, you can decide how much insurance coverage fits your needs. You should also consider other policy endorsements such as back up of sewer and drain coverage, or additional coverage for personal articles with high values such as jewelry, fine arts, and collectibles. You may want to consider higher personal liability coverage or the need for flood insurance which is provided by a separate policy.

In addition to the amount of coverage you decide to purchase, your premium is impacted by optional endorsements you select, your claim history, the amount of your deductible, company longevity and multiple policy discounts such as home/auto. Finally, remember to periodically review your insurance coverage with your agent. That will ensure you have the coverage you need.

- Sean Morton, Insurance Agent

December 2010 / CWCA Page 5

#### Dutch Creek Elementary 2011-2012 Kindergarten Parent Information Night

Dutch Creek will be having an information night for parents of the 2011-2012 Kindergarten class from 6:30-7:15 p.m. on Wednesday, December 1, 2010, in the Kindergarten classrooms. Registration for Kindergarten classes for the 2011-2012 school year will be January 18-24th, 2011.

Kindergarten registration will start at 7:30 a.m. Children must be 5 years old on or before October 1, 2011. When you register your child, you MUST have copies of his/her birth certificate and current immunization. (For your convenience, copies of both can be made at the office on registration day.) Your child will not be guaranteed a place in the kindergarten program until these items are on file with the school. If you are interested in attending Dutch Creek but live outside of Dutch Creek's attendance area, please complete a Choice Enrollment form during registration. If you have any questions, please contact the school at 303-982-4565.

#### Ways to Support Shiloh House

There are many ways to support Shiloh House's Mission. Each of the opportunities empowers the Shiloh community to improve the lives of boys impacted by neglect and abuse. You can assist Shiloh House by making a tax-deductable contribution or by donating your time, goods or services. Shiloh's boys need your help. Together we can improve their lives. You can donate online at www.shilohhouse.org, in kind donations of items; sports equipment, boys clothing (ages 7-17), board games, toiletries, linens (twin bedspreads and sheets, towels), kitchen ware, furniture and household appliances in good condition. If you would like to receive their quarterly newsletter electronically, send your request to jmartino@shilohhouse.net. It is the mission of Shiloh House to create a nurturing, therapeutic environment for youth whose lives have been impacted by abuse, neglect and trauma. It is through nurturing adult guidance that the lives of youth can be restored so that they can become productive members of the larger community.

# Health Coverage Made Easy. Health Coverage Made Easy. Solutions with choices are easy, just call Teresa Shelafo 303-973-8819 or 800-873-2259 teresa.shelafo@anthem.com Anthem. License # 167831

#### **Questions, Questions!**

A letter was received by CWCA, dated October 20th and was in reference to a newly painted house in the development.

"Why can someone choose to paint their house obviously unconventional colors and the association chooses to put someone in violation for trash cans?"

The colors that residents choose to use on their house, is not and has never been, a covenant controlled issue. It is hoped that individuals would take the effort to pick complimentary colors that enhance the overall design of their homes. Color choice is very individualistic, which therefore may be a matter of one neighbor's opinion over another. Does one house painted more creatively affect the neighborhood as a whole? Maybe, maybe not? Does this house affect surrounding home values? Maybe, maybe not? Columbine West Civic Association has a modest set of Rules and Regulations that volunteer members help to enforce to try and maintain a neighborly community.

"Do you know where a local tree recycling center is for us to drop off our tree?"

You can recycle your Christmas Trees at the Rooney Road Recycling Center for \$1 per tree. All ornaments and decorations must be removed prior to drop off. Bagged leaves and grass clippings may also be recycled for \$4 per 5 bags. The Rooney Road Recycling Center is located at 151 S. Rooney Rd, just south of Highway 40 (Colfax Ave).

If you have a question, feel free to ask it on the CWCA voice mail line, **303-904-8218**. We will continue to post questions as we have space available.



#### IS YOUR HOME WIRED SAFELY?

Most homes built between 1964 & 1974 contain aluminum wiring.

Did you know "homes wired with aluminum wiring are 55 times more likely to have one or more connections reach Fire Hazard Conditions"

> —US Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) Pub #516

#### **Your Safety Is Our Business!**

Lic #6092 • Insured • Honest & Dependable Serving all your electrical needs with Local References!

We are fully licensed, insured and certified to permanently repair aluminum wiring and remove your fire hazard. Visit our Web site at

www.alwirerepair.com to read about the hazards of aluminum wiring and the CPSC recommended COPALUM repair method.

Call today for your home wiring evaluation!

(720) 299-4706



Page 6 CWCA / December 2010

#### Fall in Jeffco: We've Got Some Wild, Wild Life

Jefferson County is an intersection of urban and rural living. Its geography and population mean that residents sometimes find themselves in the middle of something wild.

**BEARS:** In September alone, our county experienced six reported "bear burglaries" – black bears entering homes and cars in search of food. No residents were hurt, although several were understandably panicked. Division of Wildlife officers killed at least three of the bears afterward, due to the bears' aggressive pursuit of food linked to humans.

Bear encounters aren't limited to Jeffco's mountains. It's not unusual for a bear to make its way east of C-470, such as the one that surprised Chatfield Bluffs residents in late September.

For your own safety, and for the safety of bears, please remember to keep your doors shut and locked. Smells from dog food, fruit and other foods left out in kitchens can lure bears. Adult bears are freakishly strong, and small cubs can easily fit through pet doors. Bears will continue their exhaustive search for food until they hibernate this winter. Do all you can to keep them from finding food in and around your home.

**ELK:** Our longtime Evergreen and Conifer residents know that this time of year is a wild one for elk because of the rut. During the rut, bull elk are frisky, aggressive and sometimes plain out of their minds. In recent weeks we've had elk near Evergreen standing their ground in the middle of roads and charging at vehicles. Last year a bull elk gored a woman in front of her house. This fall, be aware of their temperament, and give them a wide berth.

**OTHER WILDLIFE:** For safety tips on living with mountain lions, coyotes, skunks, raccoons and more, visit DOW's website. Jeffco Public Health also features information on rabies, a growing problem among small mammals in Colorado.

**WILDFIRE:** Despite a brief soaking in mid-October, fire danger is still a reality. In recent weeks, fires have broken out among several counties to the north of us, from Weld to Boulder to Grand. Wildland fire and weather experts are predicting continued dry weather this fall.

On October 14, the Jefferson County fire ban that had been in effect was cancelled in favor of fire restrictions. These restrictions prohibit fires except in a permanent fire grate in a park, campground or picnic area. Charcoal grills in residential neighborhoods are permitted provided the appropriate safety precautions are taken. For a complete explanation of the current fire restrictions, visit our website. For the safety of our entire community, please observe the fire restrictions until they are lifted.

WILD AND CRAZY: Finally, you can't talk about fall and "wild life" without talking about our favorite wild ones: our kids. School is back in, after-school activities have ramped up, and there's a lot going on with the youngest among us!

Please exercise caution and slow down while driving in residential neighborhoods and school zones. Stop for pedestrians and bicyclists in crosswalks. Kids are walking, playing, running, texting, studying, laughing, biking, skateboarding, scootering, and just being kids. They need grown-ups to be careful and to keep an eye out for them.

- Sheriff Ted Mink

#### Teen Services

To add your teen's name, please call **Colorado Lasertype** at **303-979-7499** and leave the following information: the **neighborhood you live in**, your age, phone number and the categories you would like included. Categories: (B) Baby-sitting \* Red Cross Cert. for CPR (L) Lawn care (S) Snow removal (P) Pet & House sitting. No recommendation or endorsement of any of the names on this list is implied or stated by the homeowners association board or Colorado Lasertype.

	B/P	303-972-7404
	B/P	720-981-0278
14	B*	303-795-8431
14	P/L/S	303-829-8673
16	B*/P	720-884-6321
12	B/P	303-932-1184
16	B*/P	303-932-1184
15	P	303-905-7942
15	L	303-932-6583
14	L	303-932-6583
15	B/P	720-587-9267
15	B*/P/L/S	303-870-4345
14	В	720-922-0881
13	B/S	720-276-6311
15	P/L/S	303-697-8307
	14 16 12 16 15 15 14 15 15 14 15	B/P  14 B*  14 P/L/S  16 B*/P  12 B/P  16 B*/P  15 P  15 L  14 L  15 B/P  15 B*/P/L/S  14 B  13 B/S

#### Creative Youth Corner

The newsletter has been asking homeowners to submit articles to help represent the varied talents that comprise our neighborhood. We will be highlighting young writers for the next few months. If you happen to have a written piece you would like to submit, email the editor at ncmccombs@yahoo.com. Deadline for each month is the 15th.

"A snowflake is one of the most fragile creations, but look what they can do when they stick together!"

- Unknown

#### Would You Like To Be A Secretary?

Once a month, the CWCA Officers, Board Members, Committee Chairs and any interested homeowners come together to share what has been happening in the neighborhood and what is being scheduled. Over the last few months, the association has been without an official Secretary. By far the most important duty is the taking of the minutes. The minutes are records of what was done, not what was said. Minutes should not contain discussions, personal opinions, adjectives, or interpretations. The secretary signs the minutes when they are written, and the president signs after they are approved. If you would like to become an involved community member within the association, call the voice mail line at 303-904-8218 and leave a message or plan on attending a monthly meeting at Dutch Creek Elementary. The Board meets the 2nd Tuesday of each month at 7 p.m.

#### **CLASSIFIEDS**

Classified ads are \$2.95/line for 2010. Contact Colorado Lasertype at 303-979-7499 or getinfo@colorado lasertype.com to place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at www.coloradolasertype.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is the 15th of the month for the next month's issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th.

I buy **American Girl** Dolls, clothes and furniture. **Debbie 303-437-7429**.

**\$300 OFF exterior or interior PAINTING!** 10% disc. for paying cash up front. Deck staining. Rob, OB Painting 303-986-8198

**House cleaning** - Wk, bi-wk, move in/out, office. Call Whitney at **303-358-5087** or **lorencleaningservices@gmail.com**.

**Rental Space Available!!** Pierce & Coal Mine. 2700 sq ft Call for Tour 303-971-0011

CHILD CARE. New Enrollment Discounts. Call for Details. **Kingdom Kids Academy.** 6657 W. Ottawa, Littleton. 303-971-0011.

**Bunker's GARAGE DOOR SERVICE** All makes and models serviced. 25+ years experience. 720-334-3295.

Fall is great for clean-ups, pruning, mulching and planting blubs! Call Property People 303-997-7392.

Partylite Candles & Accessories. Make your home smell great for the holidays! Contact Jan. www.partylite.biz/janderby or 303-979-3880.

GLASS & WINDOW REPLACEMENT J Miller Glass L.L.C. Call us today for your free estimate. 720-318-5884

**Companion care.** Cooking, light house-keeping, errands, & doctor appmnts. CPR & first aid certified. Salina, 303-437-2936.

Highlands Pride Painting: 303-738-9203

Crystal Window & Blind Cleaning! Chandeliers & mirrors. Refs, 20 yrs exp. Feel good with clean windows. Call NOW-avoid the rush! Bill & Jerry 303-922-4655

**CARPET REPAIRS -** patching, restretching. Small installations. 44 years experience. H:303-979-1887, C:303-906-5642

Fall air duct cleaning and chimney cleaning for your home. 720-299-7782.

**Driveway Caulking - Small Concrete Repairs.** Avoid Costly Replacement. Ideal Restoration/Sean **720-422-4236.** 

Small Paint Jobs Only 720-331-7032

Aminals Pet Sitting Service: Pet sitting (in your home). Bonded & ins. Refs. avail. Call Nancy at 303-335-6237

**KENOSHA GLASS** Window repair, table tops, mirrors, shower doors. 303-972-7880

**Brister Home Improv.** Repair remodel and handyman services. Ins. **303-250-1969**.

**Tree trimming & removal-** Columbine Tree Svc. 303-979-5330. 33+ yrs exp.

American Sprinkler and Landscape. Free estimates. Winterize Sprinklers! asprinkler.com or 720-312-3616.

Drywall & Basement Finishing Services. 26 years experience. Gary 303-829-6363

**Piano, Guitar or Bass Lessons.** 16 yrs exp. Great w/ kids! Call Patrick 303-932-6551.

**Carpet, hardwood, slate, tile -** Installation, restretch & repairs. Bill at 303-794-1001

**Mike the Plumber -** Your reliable neighborhood plumber for 14 yrs. Competitive rates. Free estimate. **720-422-8139** 

QUEEN PILLOWTOP MATT/BOX SET. Brand new in plastic. Retails \$529, asking \$265. Also, NEW KING SIZE pillowtop set. Retails \$699, asking \$385. **303-742-4860**.

**Quality affordable home repairs and remodeling – WD Services.** Kitchens, bathrooms, basements and additions. No job too big or too small. Insured. Call Troy at 303-919-7495

**Sewing Machines Repaired.** 30 yrs + exp. Free est. Free p/u & del. All work guaranteed. Call Scott **303-972-4687**.

Happy Holidays from American Sprinkler! asprinkler.com or 720-312-3616.

**Tom's Top Notch Painting** - int./ext., drywall repairs. Tom Martino approved, 5% disc. for Littleton residents **303-523-2941**.

A+ Home Improvement Services. Propainting (ext. & int.), gutter & trim replacement & stucco. No job too small - we do it all! Basement & bath remodels, drywall repairs/texturing, decks, fencing, carpentry, doors, plumbing, electrical, tiles, carpeting & hrdwd flooring. BBB Member. Call A+ for fast, professional service every time. Steve, 303-979-7858. Major credit cards accepted. Refs., fully ins. & bonded. www.A-Plus-Home-Improvement.com

"We shall find peace. We shall hear angels. We shall see the sky sparkling with diamonds."

Anton Chekhov





Doctor present all nights, weekends & holidays
Dr. Lee Bregitzer & Associates

303-979-4040

Your Answer to Quality Emergency & Routine Veterinary Services

Vaccinations • Medical • Dental • Geriatrics • Diet • Spay/Neuter

Grooming • Boarding • Surgical • 2nd Opinion

Wednesday is "62+" Senior 15% Discount Day!
Regular Office Hours Only · Limited Offer

Sunday Hours: 11am-1:30pm Regular Office Hours: Weekdays 7:30-12 / 2-6 Saturday 8-12 5546 W. Canyon Trail off Platte Canyon Rd. in Columbine Hills www.columbineanimal.com Page 8 CWCA / December 2010

# In Columbine West, Results Count!



Duffy & Associates, LLC **Duane C. Duffy** 

Cell: 303-229-5911

Email: dduffy4265@aol.com

www.duanecduffy.com



#### "What Sets Duane Apart"

- · Licensed Realtor by the State of Colorado
- Member of South Metro Denver Realtor Association
- Member of Colorado Association of Realtors
- Licensed Attorney by the State of Colorado
- · Member of Colorado Bar Association
- Member of Real Estate Section for Colorado Bar Association

#### CALL DUANE FOR YOUR FREE MARKET ANALYSIS OF YOUR HOME!

The statistical information is based on MLS data November 13, 2010. Not all of the properties were listed and/or sold by Duffy & Associates, LLC.

# Columbine West Statistics for November 2010

#### Current Homes FOR SALE in Columbine West

	Lowest	Highest	How Many?
Ranch Style	\$ 209,950	\$ 265,000	2
4-Level	\$ 161,900	\$ 274,900	4
2-Story	\$ 185,000	\$ 255,000	4
Tri-Level	None	None	0
Ri-l aval	\$ 165 000	\$ 249 900	Q

#### Current Homes UNDER CONTRACT in Columbine West

	Lowest	Highest	How Many?
Ranch Style	None	None	0
4-Level	\$ 229,000	\$ 264,500	4
2-Story	None	None	0
Tri-Level	None	None	0
Bi-Level	\$ 179.900	\$ 179.900	1

#### Homes **SOLD** in Columbine West Jan. 1 to Nov. 13, 2010

	Lowest	Highest	How Many?	
Ranch Style	\$ 175,000	\$ 256,000	8	
4-Level	\$ 188,500	\$ 259,000	10	
2-Story	\$ 207,000	\$ 304,000	15	
Tri-Level	\$ 180,000	\$ 234,000	6	
Bi-Level	\$ 160,000	\$ 235,000	9	

#### Important Numbers

#### 1) Scrap Metal pick-up, 303-522-8041

Unwanted scrap metals of any kind, freezers, refrigerators, stoves, washers/dryers, microwaves, vacuums, shelving, mowers and car batteries. Metal is found in many household items; please feel free to call before you throw them away. The more we recycle, less piles up in the landfill. Fees are charged where necessary; otherwise this is a FREE service.

#### 2) Rooney Road Recycling, 303-710-9120

For appointments call: 303-316-6262

\$20 drop-off charge/cash or check. \$30 home scheduled pick-up

#### Columbine West Civic Association Membership Coupon

Please fill out the membership coupon and mail it with your \$25 check to CWCA.

Send to CWCA, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton CO 80162

Name(s):		
Address:	 	

Telephone #:

Columbine West Civic Association P.O. Box 620026 Littleton CO 80162



\*Includes: 75lbs of the following items: paint thinner, fertilizers, waxes, cleaners, oil based paint, anti-freeze, batteries, aerosol cans. In addition to the 75lbs of the above, you are allowed the following: 25 gallons of oil, 10 gal. of latex paint, 5 auto batteries and 5 florescent light bulbs.

\*Open by appointment only: Wed. & Sat. (8am to 2pm)

CWCA Covenant Violation Report  Mail to: Columbine West Civic Association, P.O. Box 620026, Littleton, CO 80162
Date:
Description of alleged violation:
Violator's Address:
☐ I would be willing to appear in court as a witness.
Name:
Address:
Phone:
All reports will remain confidential and you can send this in anonymously, but we are unable to supply progress reports.